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Announcement 
 

 

Nº 2025-02 

 

 

Subject: CARS President, National Technical Director ad Organizer 

Representative Positions named 

 

Issue Date: January 22, 2025 

 
 

To All CARS members 

 

In October of 2024, the then CARS President, Chris Kremer announced that he will be 

leaving the role at the end of 2024. 

 

Following a vote by the Board, on January 7th 2025, the CARS Board is now pleased to 

announce your new CARS President, Bill Westhead. Bill took the responsibilities 

following the CARS AGM that was held on January 11th, 2025. 

 

The Board would like to thank Chris Kremer for the countless hours and endless 

dedication that he has devoted to the position over the year of his tenure. We are pleased 

to say that Chris will stay on the extended CARS board in the position of Past President 

where he plans to help on projects for many years to come. 

 

The new CARS Technical Director is Matt Pullen. Matt may be remembered as the past 

CARS National Scrutineer. 

 

The new CARS Organizer Representative is Nicki Lachapelle. Nicki has helped organize 

the Pacific Forest Rally in the past and has stewarded several events.  

 

 

We welcome these new faces to the 2025 CARS board.  

 

 

 

 

 

 


